## Sample Schedule for 2009-2010

We need volunteers for weaving, dyeing, and spinning samples for the newsletter. Hopefully we will always have a weaving, spinning, and dyeing sample for each newsletter. As you can see there are still some holes left in the sign up sheet. If we don't have volunteers, then we won't have samples that month. If you would like to volunteer, please let Robin Wilton know.

For weaving, we need two (2) samples (6" x 6" minimum, 8" x 10.5" maximum). For spinning we need two (2) samples which need to be butterflies approximately 4 yards long. The two (2) dyeing samples may be on fiber or handwoven cloth. So the size of the sample will depend on the media.

Doreen McLaughlin needs digital photos of the sample for the newsletter. Please save the photos in .jpg format and e-mail them to Doreen. If you do not want to take the digital photos yourself, she will take the photos. Please contact her to make arrangements for the photos.

Your weaving, spinning, and dyeing descriptions need to be given, mailed, or emailed to the newsletter editor, Doreen McLaughlin (editor@pikespeakweavers.org). Robin will print the descriptions from the newsletter for the sample notebooks in the library. If you have other information for the sample notebooks, please give it to Robin at a meeting.

## SAMPLES SCHEDULE 2009/2010:

<b>Month</b>	<b>Month Due</b>	<b>Weaving</b>	<b>Spinning</b>	<b>Dyeing</b>
Dec	Nov	Robin Wilton	Deb Greer	
Jan	Dec	Doreen McLaughlin	Siv Nelson	
Feb	Jan	Peggy Bowman	Peggy Doney	Peggy Doney
Mar	Feb	Jane Rock		
Apr	Mar	Carol Wilkinson	Heidi Bates	
May	Apr	Sandy Hutton		
June	May	·		

## Hospitality

Please note these changes for the upcoming guild year. Nov 2009 - Dottie Weir, Barb Byerly, Jackie Anna We will no longer be providing mugs for members. Everyone needs to bring their own mug to the meetings, so please pack one in your guild bag. Styrofoam cups will be provided only for our guests. We all enjoy having our treats while we socialize at meetings. We need 2-3 volunteers for each meeting. To sign-up for a month, please contact Linda (at 719/684-2212 or at lindalshaffer@msn.com). We will be trying to have most of the clean-up completed before the program starts, so we are also asking the volunteers to help with clean-up for a few minutes.

Dec 2009 - Doreen McLaughlin, Gail Necker,

Valerie Campbell

Jan 2010 - WW

**Feb 2010 -** Carol Wilkinson

Mar 2010 - Judi Arndt, WW

Apr 2010 - Judy Gearhart, Catie Kiley,

Ellen Alderson

May 2010 - Sandy Hutton